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24th April 2019


CLUSTER CAMP – MANOR ADVENTURE - LOCKERBIE

29th April to 3rd May 2019

ST ANDREW’S, ST MARY’S, ST DAVID’S,

ST MARGARET’S,

LORETTO PRIMARY MUSSELBURGH
Dear Parents and Carers

These are the final arrangements for our P7 pupils who are attending School Camp.    
As the cost of the bus was less than we expected we have held on to the £4.79 as your child’s tuck money.  No additional money is required now.

DEPARTURE: Children should arrive at school on Monday at their usual time and bring all luggage, medical forms etc to the P7 classroom door where Mrs Green and I will meet them to complete a final check in.  Luggage will be labelled with our school ribbon which is red and final checks of medication and paperwork will be made.  Parents should say their goodbyes at this point.  The children will require a packed lunch on Monday 29th April and lunches will be provided for those on Free School Meals.  The bus will leave from St Andrew’s at  approx 12.00 pm.
ARRIVAL: The children will depart from Lockerbie on Friday 3rd May at 1.30pm and arrive back at school between 3.00 and 3.30pm.  They will have lunch at Manor Adventure before departing.  

MEDICINE: Please complete the Med 1 form and Appendix 14 which will allow us to administer medication to your child while at Camp.  Please ensure that all medication is clearly labelled with your child’s name.  Your child should have 2 inhalers at Camp, if they use them.  All medication with completed forms inside sealed bag (freezer bag) should be brought to school BY AN ADULT on Monday 29th April. 

CONTACT: Mrs Green, Mrs Page and I will be accompanying the children to Camp this year and will be in daily contact with the school.   I will contact St Andrew’s on arrival at Camp and the school office will text you all with this news.  Please do not contact Manor Adventure.  Updates from Camp will be posted daily on the school website and twitter account .

IN AN EMERGENCY, should you need to contact your child urgently, please telephone the school on 

0131 271 4670 during school hours and 07856 593 116 out of school hours.  We will then contact Manor Adventure to pass on any urgent messages.   I will contact the school and parents in the event of an emergency at the centre.

MOBILE PHONES AND DIGITAL CAMERAS

Mobile phones are not permitted at School Camp as many of them are now mini computers with cameras and immediate internet access to social media sites.  School staff will photograph the children during activities.

REMINDERS

ONLY ONE BAG/SUITCASE PLUS A SLEEPING BAG (OR DUVET) AND PILLOW SLIP IN A BIN LINER WITH YOUR  CHILDS NAME CLEARLY LABELLED

SMALL BAG WITH BOOK OR QUIET ACTIVITY FOR THE BUS – NO FOOD OR DRINK WILL BE PERMITTED ON THE BUS

EVERYTHING LABELLED

BLACK BAGS FOR DIRTY CLOTHES

ALL MEDICATION CLEARLY LABELLED (inside a sealed plastic bag – freezer bag)

NO JEWELLERY/HIGH HEELS/NINTENDO GAMES/I POD ETC 

Please find attached another copy of the packing list to help you get organised.

I am sure everyone will have a great time.  Happy Packing!

Mrs Liz Laird

Head Teacher

PLEASE COMPLETE AND RETURN THE MED1 AND APPENDIX 14 TO SCHOOL ON 
MONDAY 29th APRIL

AN ADULT MUST HAND IN ALL MEDICATION – NO MEDICATION IN PUPIL SUITCASES OR BAGS!

St Andrew’s Primary School      	Acting Headteacher


Gowkshill	Mrs Liz Laird


Gorebridge			
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Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:standrews_ps@midlothian.gov.uk" �standrews_ps@midlothian.gov.uk�
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PLEASE NOTE WE HAVE A NEW TELEPHONE NUMBER


0131 271 4670














